
St. Luke’s Nursing Team visited the Muhimbili

University of Health and Allied Science in Tanzania.
President. Shigeko Horiuchi, Dr. Sarah Nagamatsu and master’s
students of St. Luke’s International University visited the Muhimbili

University of Health and Allied Science, Dar es Salaam, Tanzania on

July 4, 2023. It was great to meet Dean Beatrice Mwilke since 2019. We
are finally back to Tanzania!



The students of St.Luke’s provided the
lecture for Tanzanian midwives which

included latest evidence, case study based

on the current situation, roleplay, group
discussion. A participants share his

experience as an witness of disrespect in

clinical setting. 18 Tanzanian participants

worked on the three case about disrespect
and abuse and discussed what was wrong

and what supposed to be. Each group

demonstrated `good care` and finally
each participants declared what they learnt

from the seminar.

Group Discussion

Shut up!

Don’t’worry. 
You will have 
a baby soon.

Help…

Ow!, 
ow, ow, ow

Role play

Seminar about “Disrespect and Abuse in Maternal Care” 

Group photo and  the welcome cake  shared by participants during the break.

Demonstration 
by students



Back to the Muhimbili National Hospital after 3 year.
It was haeartbreaking that the midwife from St. Luke’s International University sent to

the Muhimbili National Hospital was forced to withdraw due to the Covid-19 pandemic

in 2020. Now WE ARE BACK! President. Shigeko Horiuchi, Dr. Sarah Nagamatsu, Ms. Mari
Shimoyama, Ms.Saho Morizane and Ms. Yuyu Sumiya visited the Muhimbili National

Hospital, Dar es Salaam, Tanzania on July 6, 2023. Professor. Dr. Jessie Mbwambo, Ms.

Pedenptha Matindi, Ms. Silvina Swallo, and their staffs kindly welcomed nursing team of
St. Luke’s!

This project is funded by JSPS Core-to-Core Program Asia Africa Midwifery Research Center
http://university.luke.ac.jp/about/proje ct/aamrc/about.html

Thank JICA for the support!
The project in Tanzania is based on

the contract with Japan International
Cooperation Agency (JICA). Ms. Saho
Morizane and Ms. Mari Shimoyama
will be sent to Tanania as Japan
Oversea Cooperation Volunteer
(JOCV) in 2024.

http://university.luke.ac.jp/about/proje%20ct/aamrc/about.html
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